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Dear Sir/Madam,

Further to my circular letters DM-1180, DM-1177 and DM-1167, concerning the Third World Telecommunication Policy Forum (WTPF-01), I am pleased to confirm that the Forum will take place at the Geneva International Conference Centre (CICG) from 7-9 March 2001.  The Forum will be preceded by an Information Session to be held on 6 March 2001.

I am taking this opportunity to enclose the second draft of the Report of the Secretary-General.  This version incorporates written comments received from the Membership, as well as discussions that took place at the meeting of the informal group of excerpts convened in November pursuant to Council Decision 498.  Under that Decision, the Report of the Secretary-General will serve as the sole working document of the Policy Forum.

To ensure the success of WTPF-01, it is important that the final Report reflect the opinions and contribution of the entire ITU membership.  For that reason, you are encouraged to submit your comments on the second draft of the Report by 10 January 2001, the date set by the Council.

All comments and contributions should be sent, if possible in electronic format, by email to:  IEG-wtpf@itu.int. They will then be posted on the website at: www.itu.int/wtpf..
Alternatively, if email is not available, please send comments and contributions by post, enclosing a diskette, to 


International Telecommunication Union

Strategic Planning Unit, Office T. 1305

Place des Nations

Ch-1211 Geneva 20

Switzerland

The final draft of the Report will be distributed at the end of January.


Given the importance of IP Telephony, we are expecting a large audience for WTPF-01.  I would therefore recommend that you compete the attached registration form and transmit it to the Union at your earliest convenience, if you have not already done so.

It is also strongly advised that you make your hotel and travel arrangements to attend the Policy Forum as soon as possible.  A list of area hotels is posted on the website for WTPF-01 at www.itu.int/wtpf/practical.

In order to assist with the preparation of WTPF-01, and in accordance with the Council Decision, the Secretary-General “shall be convening a balanced, informal group of experts – who are active in preparing for the Forum in their own country – to assist in the successive stages of the preparatory process”.  The first meeting of the informal Experts Group took place on 16-17 November 2000 and the second meeting will take place in Geneva on 18-19 January 2001.  If you are interested in taking part in this Group, please let me know as soon as possible.

Finally, I should like to appeal to the Union's membership as well as to all other interested parties to make voluntary contributions towards covering the costs of the third World Telecommunication Policy Forum and assisting representatives from the least developed countries (LDCs) to take part.

Please do not hesitate to contact us for any further information you may require.  I look forward to welcoming you at the third Policy Forum.

Yours sincerely,

(signed)

Yoshio UTSUMI
Secretary-General

Annexes:
· Second draft of the Report of the Secretary-General
· Registration form
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